Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE

Transport and Regional Services

Department of Transport and Regional Services

Budget Estimates 2001-2002, (19 June 2001)


Question: RSDLG 62

Topic: Oceania House on Cocos (Keeling) Islands

Hansard Page/Written Question on Notice: Additional

Output: Provision of State and Local Government Services

Senator Mackay asked:  Has Oceania House on Cocos Island been sold yet? If not, when will it be sold?

Answer: The tender for sale of Oceania House closed on Wednesday 4 July 2001. Tenders were assessed on Tuesday 17 July 2001.  The sale is not yet finalised.

Asked: If it has been sold, for how much was it sold and what is to be done with the funds?

Answer: It has not been sold yet. The funds from sale will be returned to consolidated revenue.

Asked: Has the remaining 2.5ha of gardens, chattels from the House and manager’s bungalow been given to the community, as intended in your response to my previous question regarding this from November estimates?

Answer: The instruments of transfer are being finalised. The land itself cannot be transferred until the formal subdivision process is completed and certificates of title issued by the WA Department of Land Administration. 
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